
 

 

 

Thursday 5th November 2020 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

I am writing to you following yesterday’s updated guidance that was released 

to schools. This new guidance has had little impact on the current systems that 

we have already put in to place, as we already have a robust risk assessment 

in place. 

 

One change that has occurred from last night’s guidance was the 

expectations around the use of face coverings. Staff will now be wearing face 

coverings when moving around the school, as well as for the beginning and 

ending of the school day. We are also now asking that parents and carers 

wear face coverings when on the school site dropping children off, or 

collecting children. This is a precautionary measure that we are taking to 

ensure the continued safety and care for the children at Stanwick Primary. 

 

Further to this, you will have also received confirmation that we are stopping 

the football clubs held after school. We shall communicate with you when 

these clubs are running again. Please note that our Sunshine Club is still 

available for wraparound care. 

 

Thank you for your continued support at this time. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Chloe Neild 

Associate Principal 


